
I have read through the recent proposals with horror.
Firstly the houses which it is proposed should be built are all on Green Belt land. This should not be 
sanctioned under any circumstances. It is claimed that 3000 houses in Chase Park and a maximum of 
7500 houses at Crews Hill (see Policy SP PL9 Pages 77 - 87) are required to solve the chronic 
housing shortage that exists at the moment but all these houses will not benefit low income families in 
the least as the likely purchase prices will be a deterrent to young low income families ever being able 
to afford them.
Secondly, the areas involved are at present supported by one railway station and several very narrow 
roads. Massive redevelopment would be required for the area to ever support the infrastructure 
needed and even if this were attempted it would mean that North Enfield would be a road works traffic 
jam for years to come. In fact residents of Enfield would be hemmed in all sides while a road building 
or widening programme was undertaken. Schools and other services would make the situation even 
worse and this must not happen. It is already almost impossible to get over the M25 from the A10 
because of all the building going on there and I have had to give up trying to visit Brookfields Farm 
because it takes so long to get there and back
Thirdly, Crews Hill and its well known nurseries would be destroyed causing a tragic loss of local jobs 
and amenities.  
Fourthly, I notice that within Chase Park, it is proposed to build industrial storage and distribution 
units. This is preposterous. This is supposed to be Green Belt land set aside for the benefit and 
pleasure of families not an area clogged up by lorries travelling to and from industrial units. It is bad 
enough that Whitewebbs has been allowed to deteriorate to such an extent that it now resembles an 
overgrown wasteground. 
And fifthly, the plan to build massive tall buildings in Palace Gardens up to 26 stories high. What 
clown decided this was a good idea. At the moment, the old part of the precinct is acceptable but 
completely ruining the centre is unacceptable and should not take place. 
Please think again. There may be a lot of money involved for those pushing these changes through 
but what will the ultimate cost be. I will be dead by the time all this nonsense has been completed but 
my kids won't. So use a bit of common sense and abandon all these ridiculous plans.
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